Attachment 4:
King County Auditor 2012 Report Recommendations Summary 

The King County Auditor completed a performance audit focusing on the sheriff’s office’s Internal Investigation Unit’s (IIU) operations, and the effectiveness of OLEO in providing oversight of KCSO. This audit was conducted in conjunction with a national law enforcement consulting firm, Hillard Heintze LLC.  The primary purposes of this audit were to evaluate the Sheriff’s Office internal investigation operations, and to assess the effectiveness of the new OLEO in providing oversight of the IIU. This audit also included a review of best practices for managing citizen-initiated and internally-generated police misconduct and use of force complaints.  The following table shows the auditor’s recommendations and the implementation status as of April 2013.
	Recommendation
	Complete
	Being Implemented
	Not Complete

	Establish authority for Sheriff or Internal Investigations Unit (IIU) to file a department-initiated complaint when supervisors and commanders refuse to do so.
	X
	
	

	KCSO should empower and staff the IIU to handle such complaints with full cooperation of supervisors and commanders.
	X
	
	

	KCSO should develop more detailed General Orders Manual (GOM) and IIU Standard Operating Procedures (SOPs) that outline the exact reporting and investigation processes for all misconduct complaints and policy violations.
	X
	
	

	KCSO should include a “Failure to Supervise” provision in the GOM Complete
Address any gaps in its GOM and SOPs prior to the scheduled Commission on Accreditation for Law Enforcement Agencies (CALEA) reaccreditation process in 2013.
	X
	
	

	[bookmark: _GoBack]KCSO should extend the incident data period from 90 days to one year, consistent with best practices
	X
	
	

	Prepare detailed annual progress reports with statistical data to facilitate KCAO’s ongoing periodic audits and annual reports.
	
	X
	

	Council should consider incorporating features of its labor policy into code, pending the outcome of labor negotiations.  
	
	
	X

	OLEO should work with Sheriff on developing guidelines for effective law enforcement oversight.
	
	X
	

	OLEO should continue development with KCSO of a mediation program for complainants
	
	X
	

	OLEO should submit annual reports on effective implementation of audit recommendations.
	
	X
	



